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NRDGA PENNANT 2019

The Pennant Coordinator 

NRDGA Pennant Series - 2019
On behalf of the NRDGA you are invited to submit teams for this year’s pennant series. 
Key dates
· Nominations required by 6-May-19 

· Draw to be issued by 11-May-19
· Dates of rounds – Round 1: 19-May-19; Round 2: 26-May-19;  Round 3: 2-Jun-19 

· Finals – 16-Jun-19
Conditions of play

The conditions of play are attached for your information and guidance in selecting your teams. The conditions are quite detailed and we believe precise enough to enable the NRDGA to run a smooth and hassle free series, provided all participants know and respect the conditions.

Course availability

One of the main conditions of your club competing in the pennant series is to make your own course available for pennant play (i.e. available early on Sunday mornings). 
Please liaise with your Pro Shop and Club Management to determine course availability. If I am notified before determining the draw, then some flexibility exists to structure the draw around your prior commitments.

Nomination

A spreadsheet is attached and is to be used to nominate your teams. Please type in details, the sheet automatically tallies handicaps and email back to me no later than 6-May-19. Clubs are required to nominate teams in GA handicap order at the date of nomination, correct to 1 decimal place (please do not submit using Daily Handicap). We expect the process of nominating by entering the details onto the spreadsheet will be straightforward; however, your office staff should be able to assist if you are not sure how to do this. 
Once nominations are received, the Match Committee in conjunction with affected clubs will assess the makeup and structure of play for Div.1 and Div.2. In the circumstances an alteration to the conditions of play may yet occur.  
The most common problem we strike each year is clubs selecting players who are not available for all weeks of the pennant series; and then struggling to find replacement players. You need to select players that are committed to the series, but also have adequate backup available to allow for unforeseen circumstances (i.e. substitute players). Teams turning up without a full complement of players will be asked to explain why, and clubs reoffending may be excluded from future series.  
Presentation

The presentation of pennants will occur immediately following each final. This will include that a light lunch is provided for the teams contesting the finals, paid for by the NRDGA.
Should you have any inquiries then please don’t hesitate to contact me.

We look forward to a successful and enjoyable 2019 pennant series. Thank you for your participation and assistance.
Peter Moyle

Captain NRDGA 
